
 

 
 
 
 

 
February 4, 2014 
 
 

Charles Arthur 

295 Grande Way #401 

Naples, Fl 34110 

 

Subject: Recognition of Service to Vanderbilt Beach Municipal Service Taxing Unit (MSTU) 

Advisory Committee 
 

Mr. Arthur, 
 

On behalf of the Vanderbilt Beach Community, we would like to express our gratitude for your 14 

plus years of service to the Vanderbilt Beach Municipal Service Taxing Unit (MSTU) Advisory 

Committee.   If not for your efforts, the Vanderbilt Beach MSTU would not exist.  Under your 

support and guidance the Advisory Committee has implemented many enhancements to the 

community including the landscape and the burial of the overhead utility lines.  Your efforts not only 

enhanced the community visual appearance but also provided the community with peace of mind 

during the most vulnerable month through the hurricane hardening with the massive utility burial 

project. 
 

The Advisory Committee and staff extend a warm thank you for your dedication and contribution to 

the community.   The Committee is committed to continue your legacy and is diligently working on 

completing the utility burial project and taking on more projects that further enhances the community 

safety and beautification.  
 

Thank you sincerely for your service! 

 

Vanderbilt Beach MSTU Committee: 

____________________________________ _____________________________________ 

Bruce Forman, Committee Chairman  Mark Weber, Committee Member 

_____________________________________ _____________________________________ 

William Sjostrom Committee Vice Chair  Gabriella R. Miyamoto, Committee Member 

_____________________________________                               

William Harris, Committee Member 

County Staff Members: 

_____________________________________ _____________________________________ 

Michelle Edwards Arnold, Director PTNE Div.   Dan Schumacher, MSTU Project Manager 

_____________________________________ _____________________________________ 

Harry Sells, MSTU Project Manager    Tessie Sillery, MSTU Operations Coordinator 

_____________________________________ 

Caroline Soto, MSTU Budget Analyst   


